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CONSULTATION – PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

Public Comment Summary Staff Response 
Impacts related to an increase in traffic generated by the 
proposed development. 

The submitted Trip Generation Letter, prepared by Paradigm 
Transportation Solutions Limited dated December 20, 2024, concludes 
that automotive trips generated by the proposed Private Club or Lodge will 
be significantly less than what was generated by the previous educational 
establishment, with the exception of the Saturday peak hour, where a 
slight increase is anticipated as the previous school did not operate on 
weekends. Transportation Planning staff reviewed the submitted Trip 
Generation Letter and concur with its findings and support the Zoning By-
law Amendment application. Accordingly, no adverse impacts associated 
with traffic are anticipated.  
 

Impacts related to the adequacy of the provision of on-site 
parking for the proposed development.  

The applicant is not requesting any modifications to the required parking 
under the Zoning By-law and has submitted a Trip Generation Letter, 
prepared by Paradigm Transportation Solutions Limited dated December 
20, 2024, demonstrating that the proposal is compatible from a traffic and 
on-site parking perspective. The applicant has also indicated that they 
have secured informal written agreements with the neighbouring property 
at 410 Crerar Drive, which provides 34 parking spaces, and with the 
Cornerstone church located at 353 Stone Church Road East, which 
provides 143 parking spaces. This will help further mitigate any parking 
spillover and impacts on the surrounding neighbourhood during peak 
parking demand events/hours. Accordingly, no adverse impacts 
associated with parking are anticipated.  
 

Clarification on the proposed use and whether the lands 
can be used as a conference or convention centre and 
obtain a liquor license.  

The proposed Private Club or Lodge is a defined term within Zoning By-
law No. 05-200, which is a similar use to the previous Education 
Establishment. It is intended to be used as a space for the Sons and 
Daughters of Italy to operate and provide their programs. Please note that 
there is separate a definition in our by-law for “Conference or Convention 
Centre”, which is not proposed to be added. Planning Staff are unable to 
provide guidance on whether a liquor license would be granted if the 
owners were to apply in the future.  
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